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President’s Message

By Larry Richards, Chapter President
E-mail: Lw577nitro@twc.com Phone: 502-727-7700

As this issue of our award-winning newsletter finds you,
hunting season will have begun and our Chapter Dove Hunt will
be history. Last year’s big hit was repeated again this year! A
thunderstorm put a premature end to the shooting, but regard-
less, we had a great time with plenty of doves. We thank Rick
Davis for allowing us to enjoy the venue of his farm. Unfortu-
nately, we will be looking for a new venue in 2016 as Rick is sell-
ing his farm. This also means we must find a new location for
our Youth & Apprentice Hunter Education Program. If a member
has a location and would allow us the use of it for either event,
we need your help!

Our 2015 Youth & Apprentice Hunter Education Weekend
event was a huge success again this year! Sixty-eight youth and
adults attended, passed the Hunter Education course on Satur-
day, and were given the familiarization classes in the various dis-
ciplines on Sunday. We had an excellent turnout of member
volunteers and youth volunteers who helped put this event to-
gether and all are to be congratulated on their efforts. This is
one of our most important events throughout the year, and it
was refreshing to see all the new faces! The additional volunteer
help was key in providing the quality program we intended. We
also had attendees from the leadership of the Southern Ohio SCI
Chapter who looked in on our event with an eye toward starting
their own youth program and they were very well received and,
hopefully, very impressed. Our chapter’s focus on the youth we
mentor speaks well of us and we hope to keep our youth up front
and foremost in the future.

Our 4th annual Kentuckiana SCI Day in the Country Chapter
Meeting and Picnic at members Sam and Alice Monarch’s farm
was also a huge success. You can read more about this event in
this newsletter but to say a good time was had by all would be
a huge understatement! Sam and Alice very graciously hosted
this event and everyone who attended was warmly treated and
well fed! Thanks to Sam and Alice for again putting this event
on for our chapter!

Congratulations to our Chapter “Top Gun” Champion this
year, Mike Maddox. The Kentuckiana SCI “Top Gun” Champi-
onship event was held at Indian Creek Gun Club with lively com-
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petition and good shooting by all who participated. If you are a
shotgun enthusiast, please compete next year and help keep set-
ting the competition bar a bit higher!

Our next chapter event is the upcoming Pheasant Tower
Shoot at Rick’s farm. Mark your calendar for October 24th. There
will be 10 birds per hunter released and lunch will be served.
The cost is a very reasonable $100 per hunter, and we need 30
hunters to put this event on, so please get your reservations in
as early as possible. Mallory and I make two; let’s get this done!
Tower shoots are a blast as, literally, everyone is a winner!

Our chapter has nominated Ivy Stevens as our candidate for
this year’s Safari Club International Young Hunter of the Year
Award. Ivy, who is an avid outdoorsman, has volunteered for
years at our Chapter Fundraiser, Day in the Country event, and
Youth & Apprentice Hunter Education Weekend. Being a “Gold
Palm” Eagle Scout, Ivy has the breadth and depth of experience
to merit this award and we wish him well! We have a good hum-
ber of young hunters and sportsmen and sportswomen who are
beginning to mature and become active members, helping out
with our events and providing excellent role models for the other
young folks just starting out. We thank Ivy and each of them
and wish each of them continued successes in their journeys.

As the Christmas season approaches please remember that
a membership in SCI and the NRA are an excellent “stocking
stuffer” and help send the correct message to our young sports-
men and sportswomen that involvement in these organizations
is our primary tool in our fight to preserve our 2nd Amendment
and to keep our hunting heritage healthy. With that note —
please mark your calendar for the 2016 Chapter Fundraising Ban-
quet on February 20th at the Audubon Country Club. It's going
to be a safari attire, past and present, event!

I hope you have plans that include young people in hunting
this fall. Mallory and I are going elk hunting this October in Col-
orado and it's her turn for a bull! Dad gets to watch and help
and that’s plenty! Our youth are our future! Good hunting this
season — be safe, responsible, and take plenty of pictures!

As always — my door, email and phone are always open to
any member with suggestions, input or criticisms.
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Will Bowling, an Elk Program Biologist with KDFWR, took the photo of this magnificent elk while doing a
“Herd Survey” in Knott County, Kentucky. No one can say with certainty the day or even the year the last indige-
nous Kentucky whitetail deer, eastern wild turkey, bison, black bear or elk died or was killed, but we do know
that by the early 1800’s, these animals were virtually extinct in Kentucky. Thanks to the KDFWR and the hunters

and fishermen who fund the KDFWR, we now enjoy a healthy population of deer, turkey, and elk and a recovering
population of black bear. Read “Elk in Kentucky” in the “Conservation Corner” section of this newsletter.




rop Gun’ Mike Maddox Wins 2015
Pr ot Kentuckiana SCI “Top Gun” Title

By Sam Monarch

The Indian Creek Gun Club in Georgetown, Indiana was the setting for this year’s
“Introduction to Sporting Clays” event and to the Annual Kentuckiana SCI “Top Gun”
Championship that were held on August 22, 2015. Taking top honors on the sporting
clays field this year was Chapter Member Mike Maddox with teammate and defending
“Top Gun” Champion, Michael Graham, being the runner up.

Shotgun enthusiasts find sporting clays challenging with varying sizes of clay tar-
gets being thrown at a wide range of trajectories, distances, angles, and speeds that
simulate actual live-bird hunting. Plan to attend next years Sporting Clays event as a
contendor for top honors or as a student of the sport.

Congratulations to Mike Maddox, the 2016 Kentuckiana Chapter SCI “Top Gun”
Champion, and to Runner-Up Mike Graham. Our thanks to Indian Creek Gun Club and
to all Chapter members who participated and provided the lively competition.

The Sundance Turkey

By Fred Hatcher

In April 2014, I took the Oscellated Turkey which gave me five different species of
turkeys including the Osceola, Rio Grande, Goulds, and Eastern which SCI recognizes
as the “Grand Slam of Turkeys”. The National Wild Turkey Federation recognizes these
four US turkeys as a “Grand Slam of Turkeys"” then added the two Mexican Turkeys for
a “World Slam of Turkeys”. All I needed was a Merriam to complete a *World Slam of
Turkeys”.
Most Merriams are found in South Dakota, Nebraska and Wyoming. When two or
three outfitters from that area told me their hunting schedules were full and I could
not find a hunt, I thought I would have to forget getting a “World Slam” for 2015. As
a last chance effort, I called CARTERS HUNTING FOOL magazine and application service
out of Cedar Lake, Utah. I was referred to Jeff Carter, who also likes to turkey hunt,
and he suggested that I hunt the South Dakota-Wyoming corner.
Jeff gave me the name of an outfitter out of Sundance, Wyoming. The town of
Sundance was named after Sioux Indian’s religious ceremonies, but its name was made
famous by one of the most notorious bank robbers of the old west who spent time in
jail there and came to be known as the Sundance Kid. The town of Sundance is about
twenty to twenty-five miles from the Devils Tower, a national monument that could be
seen in the distance going to and from the hunting areas.
Merriam turkey season started on April 11, 2015 and I was scheduled to have ear
surgery on April 21st. The surgery was a delicate procedure that would leave me out
of commission from four to six weeks; consequently, the time frame in which I could Fred’s Sundance Turkey
go turkey hunting was very short! Taking Jeff Carter’s recommendation, I called SEVEN
J OUTFITTERS owned by Jeff and Deb Smith and explained my situation. They offered a three-day hunt for one bird in Wyoming
and a four-day hunt for a second bird in South Dakota. They said they could take
me on their second hunt, April 15th to the 19th! Getting those dates with a great
outfitter, a huge hunting area with lots of birds, good guides, good accommodations
and great food was a real find. I LUCKED OUT!

Time passed quickly and I was soon headed to Sundance. I was warned be-
fore hand to expect any kind of weather and the warning held true. The day I ar-
rived, it started raining late in the afternoon and the next morning, it was snowing
and foggy when we went out to the area we were going to hunt. Despite the
weather, we saw a couple of hens but no gobblers.

We soon went back to the lodge for brunch then on to another hunting area
that afternoon. Both areas were about twenty-five miles from the lodge. We sat
quietly, listening for a gobbler and luck was with us as we heard the magical music
of a gobbler. We set up on a hillside above where we had heard the gobbling and
called. Twenty to thirty minutes later, a hen and a gobbler came walking up within
twenty-five yards. I lucked out again and soon had my turkey.

ALL IS WELL THAT ENDS WELL!




